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a probate court, which conveyance was confirmed by an order
of such court containing a correct description of the real
estate, so conveyed, shall be valid and effective to all intents
and purposes as against the objection that the order of license,
issued by such court and referred to in said order of confirma-
tion, failed to contain a description of such real estate.

Approved April 18, 1953.

CHAPTER 469—S. F. No. 1472

An act relating to salaries of county superintendents of
schools, amending Minnesota Statutes 1949, Section 121.09,
Subdivision 1.
Be it enacted by the Legislature of the State of Minnesota:

Section 1. Minnesota Statutes 1949, Section 121.09,
Subdivision 1, is amended to read:

121.09 County superintendent of schools, salary. Sub-
division 1. Salaries of county superintendents except as
hereinafter provided, shall be fixed by the board of county
commissioners, and shall not be less than a sum equal to $42
and $12 as herein provided, for each organized public school
in the county, to be reckoned, pro rata for the year from the
time when a new school, organized in any district begins. Such
minimum salary shall be calculated at the rate of $42 for each
of the first 80 schools, and at the rate of $12 for each additional
school in excess of 80, until the salary calculated on that basis
reaches $3,840; but if there be less than 64 public schools in
any county, the minimum annual salary shall nevertheless be
$2>880, except that in counties with a population of less than
5,000 inhabitants the minimum amounts herein provided shall
not apply. In any county where the county superintendent of
schools received $800 or more as clerk of the unorganized
school district the salary of the county superintendent of
schools shall be set by the county board, regardless of the
number of schools' established or operating in such county, at
not less than $2,400 in addition to the salary as clerk of the
unorganized school district.

Approved April 18, 1953.

CHAPTER 470—H. F. No. 1904

An act relating to state parks, providing for a fee for use


